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Community Pharmacy Devon meeting held on  
12th November 2024
 
Minutes 
 
Present: Rachel Fergie, Chair (Day Lewis); Ciaran McCaul (Boots); Jackie Lewis (Ind); Lisa Jago (Boots); Sian Retallick (Boots); Matt Robinson (Boots); 
In attendance:  David Bearman (CPD); Kelly Holman (CPD); Rosie Hooper (PCN Lead); Tom Kallis (CPD and Facilitator); Kathryn Jones (CPD); Fraser Perman (PCN Lead); Rob Skornia (PCN Lead); Nicky Slight (PCN Lead); Sue Taylor (CPD); George Wickham (PCN Lead);  Leah Wolf (CPD).
Apologies: Ronak Maroo (ClarePharm); Ron Kirk (Ind) 
Rachel welcomed members to the meeting and asked for positive and good news stories from those attending.  The PCN Community Pharmacy leads had been invited to attend the morning session as Tom Kallis was running a leadership and development workshop with the committee members and the PCN community pharmacy leads. 

Examples included the recent Drake PCN networking event.  This had been organised by Affi, the PCN Pharmacist at the Drake Medical Alliance with nearly 100 people attending.  Conversations had focused on ways of working between pharmacy and practice, communication and improving referrals.  Community pharmacy services had been highlighted and overall it had been a very positive event.

Jackie Lewis reported that her technicians were providing COVID and flu vaccinations which was working well and providing capacity within the pharmacy setting.

The CPPE training for technicians expanding their role had been held recently and the feedback was very positive.

Some examples of best practice for the hypertension service and the positive impacts on patient care were shared. 

Impromptu interventions being made by community pharmacy teams were making a positive different to patient care.

The recent media coverage on the financial challenges that community pharmacy is facing into was highlighted as a step change in terms of the interest that was being shown now on community pharmacy being a vital player in the local communities.   The Save Our Pharmacy campaign was helping to raise awareness.

It was agreed that over all we needed to provide more publicity on positive issues, i.e. where pharmacy makes a difference.


Tom then worked with the group for the rest of the morning on a facilitated workshop focusing on the  Principles of Representation - Storytelling and Narrative Arcs

This was an interactive session covering the use of storytelling in representing real world data and how this can be used with third party stakeholders.  The workshop is the first of three planned session and covered underpinning concepts of story-telling, the design of a “narrative arc” and how to apply this to public speaking.

The “narrative arc” or “story arc” provides a structure for a story; guiding the flow of events, and moving your audience through “the story” and show casing your facts.  In effect the story arc is the sequence of the individual events that make up the story.

Those attending then spent some time agreeing what the key messages are for the community pharmacy profession in Devon, applying these to story development exercises (for example, Pharmacy First; building on pharmacists’ clinical practice and culminating in co-produced “lightning pitches” which were presented and shared within the group.

Incorporated within the workshop was some time discussing public speaking, how to prepare a compelling story for a presentation and some of the pitfalls to avoid.

Break for lunch.

Afternoon Session (Community Pharmacy Devon committee only)
There was a brief discussion reflecting on the morning session and what the next steps should be.  It was agreed that a working group be established to produce a toolkit that could be developed for use by PCN leads, committee members and secretariat team when in discussions with key stakeholders. The toolkit would include a ‘deck’ of ‘stories’ (presentations) that could be used by PCN leads, committee members etc depending on the stakeholders; the main outcome would be to ensure consistency of approach. 
Membership of the group:

Matt Robinson, Nicky Slight, Kelly Holman supported by Sascha Snowman.  Advisory capacity Rachel Fergie and Jackie Lewis.  Kelly to lead.

1. Community Pharmacy England Update
Sian Retallick provided an update on the September meeting of the Community Pharmacy England Committee meeting, outlook for 2024-25 negotiations, the committee composition and opened up for Q&A.
Key points arising from the September CPE Committee meeting included.
· Recent engagement with new Ministers and key influencers
· The outlook for the CPCF negotiations for 2024-25 and negotiations.  
· Possible options for action if the situation did not improve soon and identifying risk factors.
· Key findings from the pharmacy owner feedback poll – 4500 pharmacy premises had responded, which highlighted feelings about Pharmacy First, effects of the GP collective action on pharmacies and the intensity of the various financial and operational pressures.
The Pharmacy First service and ongoing issues with the monthly payment thresholds was highlighted, including the position of the Gateway points was being fed into the NHS England review. 
CPE is looking at the outputs from the summer regional LPC meetings and pharmacy owner roadshows, discussed positive feedback and the main themes arising.
Much work had been carried out through the busy party conference season and key messaging into the new Parliament. 
There is ongoing commitment to improve transparency and allow contractors to see into CPE meetings.  All 10 regions would be covered during the 2023-24 – 2026-27 term of office. 
There was also an update on the COCF negotiations and top priorities.
Committee composition was also discussed.  The sector remains split 50:50 between independents and multiples and CPE has gone out to contractors to appoint two observers to the committee for community pharmacy owners with 10 or more pharmacy premises in England.    Constitutional change and consultation with LPCs and the trade bodies would be required to change the structure of the committee.  Community Pharmacy Devon needs to be ready for a consultation on proposed changes to the LPC model constitution for use in the next 4-year term from 2026-27.  
The next workstream both for CPE and LPCs was to develop a set of Key Performance Indicators.
2. Secretariat Report
The Secretariat report had been circulated prior to the meeting.
The impact of pharmacies closing at short notice was highlighted, and the impact on other agencies, for example controlled drugs being inaccessible on premises and the steps needed to be taken to secure them.
3. Pharmacy Resilience – Update on ICB Plans
The primary care team had submitted a report (SBAR – Situation, Background, Assessment and Response) to the ICB Senior Leadership Team regarding pharmacy resilience, impact of closures in terms of contagion to other providers and some potential support that could be offer to contractors, either on an individual level or broader.  There were 14 recommendations included in the report.   The main recommendations related to the development of the Pharmaceutical Needs Assessment (PNA); processes in place for changes of ownership; training and educational support; mentorship and proactive risk assessment.  The most important point highlighted was the need for the commissioners being more responsive.
Action:  Sue to circulate the SBAR to members
4. Committee Business

4.1 Minutes of the CPD Committee Meeting held on the 21st October 2024
These were agreed to be an accurate record of the meeting.
4.2 Finance Report
In the absence of the Treasurer, Kathryn Jones provided an update on the Community Pharmacy Devon finances to the committee.  
Sponsorship would be sought from pharma industry going forwards, towards supporting meetings and educational events.
A meeting would be arranged in the new year with the Treasurer to ensure the committee was making the best use of higher interest accounts for the financial reserve and project monies being held by the committee; it would also be time to set the 2025-26 budget.
Action:  Kathryn Jones and Ron Kirk to meet in January 2025
5. Service Levels of Delivery and PCN leads update

5.1 Service levels
Leah made a short presentation on the activity levels in Devon for the nationally commissioned service;  i.e. the New Medicines Service, Hypertension and Pharmacy First, for the six months from February 2024 to July 2024. 
The NMS remained fairly static over the six months although there had been 1000 more interventions made in June – July 2024.  The same situation applied to Hypertension with a slight increase in the number of clinical checks provided in July.  
The committee was concerned to learn that 63 pharmacy contractors had not met the monthly threshold in July although recognised that the data currently being access was based on claim data only.  Leah would do some additional work on the finances that were lost to the Devon system by through low uptake of the service.
Leah also highlighted that the Specialist Medicines Service had not yet been confirmed as being ready for commissioning.
Devon County Council had communicated with contractors regarding a “Swap to Stop” scheme asking pharmacy owners if they would give out Vapes – there was no funding attached to this “service” and the Secretariat had recommended that pharmacies did not sign up to the service. It was agreed this was the correct stance to take. 
A general discussion followed.  It was agreed to provide a similar update every six months.  Leah’s presentation to be included with the minutes of the meeting. 
5.2 PCN leads update
Kelly and Leah were hosting a meeting with all of the PCN leads the following Tuesday where they would agree action plans for the leads to be following over the next couple of months to ensure the right direction of travel for their priorities.   The ICB primary care team had been invited to the meeting to update the leads on the structure of the POD and other areas of interest.




6. Workforce Update
Bath University in Plymouth has opened its new undergraduate programme with 26 students and is seeking to expand its numbers next year.  There has been significant engagement with schools and school visits which will take place again this year.  Bath University in Plymouth is seen as a game changer. 
There was a brief discussion about work experience students.  
Action: Rachel Fergie to look into the Day Lewis guidelines to see if these could be shared. 
7. Any other business

7.1 Communication channels between committee members and secretariat.  Kathryn raised the point that there had been no activity on Basecamp and asked the committee whether they wanted to continue paying for the platform.  It costs £30 a month subscription fee.  It was agreed to cancel the subscription and for everyone to think about their preferred way of communicating before the next meeting.
Sue suggested that Teams channels were probably the solution but we had to make sure everyone could use it.
7.2 Devon LMC motions to their national BMA conference were highlighted as being detrimental to community pharmacy.  These were in effect calling for all clinical service funding to be reinvested in the dispensing process and for Pharmacy First to be properly evaluated and reviewed in terms of antimicrobial stewardship.
Actions:  Kelly to send BMA paper to Sian Retallick.  David to raise with the Devon LMC. 


Date of next meeting:    4th December 2024, Kenn Centre, Kennford 9am - 4.30pm.  PCN leads to be invited. 




Appendix 1
Please find references from the leadership session.  
 
· TED Talks: The official TED guide to public speaking: Tips and tricks for giving unforgettable speeches and presentations – Chris Anderson
· Nature Masterclasses – Narrative tools for storytellers https://masterclasses.nature.com/narrative-tools/18487026
· The Magical Science of Storytelling (TED) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Nj-hdQMa3uA
· 110 Techniques of communication and public speaking (TED) https://www.ted.com/talks/david_jp_phillips_the_110_techniques_of_communication_and_public_speaking?subtitle=en
· How to speak so that people want to listen (TED) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=eIho2S0ZahI
· Krzywinski, Martin, and Alberto Cairo. ‘Storytelling’. Nature Methods 10, no. 8 (August 2013): 687–687. https://doi.org/10.1038/nmeth.2571.
· ‘Storytelling in Research’. Nature Biomedical Engineering 2, no. 2 (6 February 2018): 53–53. https://doi.org/10.1038/s41551-018-0202-5.
· ElShafie, Sara J. ‘Making Science Meaningful for Broad Audiences through Stories’. Integrative and Comparative Biology 58, no. 6 (1 December 2018): 1213–23. https://doi.org/10.1093/icb/icy103.
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